

## UNIVERSITY OF NEVADA SCHOOL OF MEDICINE

Public Relations Office Savitt Medical Sciences Building / 356 Reno, Nevada 89557-0046 (702) 784-8059 FAX: (702) 784-6096 **Public Relations Office** 2040 W. Charleston Blvd., Suite #400 Las Vegas, Nevada 89102-2386 (702) 671-2208 FAX: (702) 671-2277

May 20, 1999

FOR THE GOOD HEALTH OF NEVADA

Release: immediately

For more information:

Ann Diggins, (775) 784-1317

## **High School Medical Scholars Selected for 1999**

Thirteen Clark County high school juniors have been selected to attend the
University of Nevada School of Medicine High School Medical Scholars program.
Only 18 students statewide were selected for this program. Clark County School
District students selected include:

Bonanza High School: Owen Calvin and Daphne Scott

Cimarron-Memorial High School: Laurel Stinar

Clark High School: Eva Pinal, Cheryl Martin, Wilfredo Torres

Community College East High School: Jayna Hardy and Marcus Toliver

Durango High School: Eric Miller

Green Valley High School: Adam Gatan and Holly Pearson

Las Vegas High School: Fernando Hernandez

Western High School: Jervin Santier

This one-week program is focused on students interested in the medical sciences.

The program takes place June 13-19 at the Reno campus of the School of Medicine.

Attendance is free for selected students and all expenses are paid.

This challenging program is open to students, juniors in high school who interested in a career in medicine or science. Students participate in group research projects; discussions with minority physicians and scientists; tours of campus and medical facilities and hospitals; and personal career and college planning sessions.

Please call the medical school, Office of Recruitment at 775-784-1317 in Reno; or, in Las Vegas, call 671-2256, for more information.